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05/01/2025  13:33:012024/5573/P OBJ Jessica Coyne Dear Camden Council and Matthew Kitchener,

Please take note that a major flaw has been found on this (appealed) application. 

Please refer to page 4 of the 'Planning/Design and Access Statement' (Planning Statement (Thornton).pdf) 

document.

The highlighted area they are claiming as their own shared garden is in fact my garden (25 Hampstead Lane) 

which is a single dwelling house with private garden. 

I believe this is yet another misleading part of their re-registered application which aims to imply their garden is 

bigger than actual fact. The original application for this garden room, which was rejected was littered with 

inaccuracies and I fear this may be the same. 

I will be making another formal objection to this application. But please take this as part of the objection, 

bringing to light a serious misleading element in their plans.

Yours sincerely.

Jessica Coyne

25 Hampstead Lane

N6 4RT

Page 13 of 15


